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At that time the Lord appointed seventy-two others whom he
sent ahead of him pairs to every town and place he intended to
visit.  He said to them, “The harvest is abundant but the
laborers are few; so ask the master of the harvest to

send out laborers for the harvest.”
Sacrament of the euchariSt - maSS Schedule

Sunday: 7:30am, 9:00am, 10:30am, 12:00pm, 1:30pm(Spanish)
Monday - Friday: 7:00am in St. Dominic Chapel(No Mass in Jul. & Aug. )

12:00pm in the church
Saturday: 9:00am in St. Dominic Chapel, 

5:00pm in church (Anticipated Mass of Sunday)
Holy Days & Holidays: As announced in Bulletin

Sacrament of reconciliation
Saturday: 11:30am - 12:30pm and 4:00pm - 4:45pm
Daily: Upon request following the 12:00pm Mass

Sacrament of BaPtiSm
Parents should contact the parish office to schedule an interview and
register for the required baptismal preparation session.
Preparation: in the church at 7:00pm
Jul. 15, Aug. 12, Sep. 9, Oct. 21, Nov. 18, Dec. 16
Sacrament: in the church at at 3:00pm
Jul. 21, Aug. 18, Sep. 15, Oct. 27, Nov. 24, Dec. 29

Sacrament of marriage
The Common Policy for Marriage in all Catholic parishes of
New Jersey requires couples to begin preparation at least
one year prior to the planned wedding date.  It is advisable
to contact the parish office before any other arrangements
are made.

Sacrament of anointing of the Sick
The Anointing of the Sick is available for all seriously ill
members of our parish family.  Please call the parish office.

r.c.i.a.
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is the Church’s
process to prepare to receive the sacraments of Baptism,
Confirmation and Eucharist.  If you or someone you know is
interested in learning more, please call the parish office.

PariSh regiStration / office hourS
We invite all new members of our parish family to register at
the Parish Office during  regular office hours: 9:00am to
5:00pm Monday - Friday; Saturdays and Sundays Closed.

-Luke 10:1-2



fourteenth sunday in ordinary time

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

What is the significance of Jesus appointing seventy disciples to the ministry
of the word? Seventy was a significant number in biblical times. Moses chose seventy elders to
help him in the task of leading the people through the wilderness. The Jewish Sanhedrin, the gov-
erning council for the nation of Israel, was composed of seventy members. In Jesus' times sev-
enty was held to be the number of nations throughout the world. Jesus commissioned the sev-
enty to a two-fold task - to speak in his name and to act with his power.  

Jesus gave his disciples instructions for how they were to carry out their ministry. They must go
and serve as people without guile, full of charity (selfless giving in love) and peace, and simplicity.
They must give their full attention to the proclamation of God's kingdom and not be diverted by
other lesser things. They must travel light - only take what was essential and leave behind what-
ever would distract them - in order to concentrate on the task of speaking the word of the God.
They must do their work, not for what they can get out of it, but for what they can give freely to
others, without expecting reward or payment. "Poverty of spirit" frees us from greed and preoc-
cupation with possessions and makes ample room for God's provision. The Lord Jesus wants his
disciples to be dependent on him and not on them.

God bless you,
Fr.Theesmas

july 2019
7(Sun.) Fourteenth Sunday In Ordinary 

Time
7(Sun.) Second Collection

Missionary Appeal
9(Tue.) 6:00PM - Divine Mercy Chaplet

Parish Center Chapel
9(Tue.) 6:30PM - Holy Rosary

Parish Center Chapel
12(Fri.) 12:30PM - Eucharistic Adoration 

Church
12(Fri.) 6:00PM - Spanish Rosary

Parish Center
13(Sat.) 8:00PM - Neocat Liturgy

Parish Center
14(Sun.) Fifteenth Sunday In Ordinary 

Time 
14(Sun.) Second Collection

Retired Priest Collection
16(Tue.) 6:00PM - Divine Mercy Chaplet

Parish Center Chapel
16(Tue.) 6:30PM - Holy Rosary

Parish Center Chapel

SAINT BENEDICT, ABBOT 
Born in Norcia about 480, Benedict's first studies
were in Rome but, disappointed with city life, he
retired to Subiaco, where he stayed for about
three years in a cave—the famous sacro speco—
dedicating himself wholly to God. In Subiaco,
making use of the ruins of a cyclopean villa of the
emperor Nero, he built some monasteries,
together with his first disciples, giving life to a fra-

ternal community founded on the primacy of the love of Christ, in
which prayer and work were alternated harmoniously in praise of
God.  Benedict did not found a monastic institution oriented primarily
to the evangelization of barbarian peoples, as other great missionary
monks of the time, but indicated to his followers that the fundamental,
and even more, the sole objective of existence is the search for God:
"Quaerere Deum."  He knew, however, that when the believer enters
into a profound relationship with God he cannot be content with living
in a mediocre way, with a minimalist ethic and superficial religiosity.
In this light, one understands better the expression that Benedict took
from St. Cyprian and that is summarized in his Rule (IV, 21)—the
monks' program of life: Nihil amori Christi praeponere. Prefer nothing
to the love of Christ.  Holiness consists in this valid proposal for every
Christian that has become a true pastoral imperative in our time, in
which one perceives the need to anchor life and history in solid spir-
itual references.



food pantry update
Items "most needed items" at this time are:  Cereal, Tuna,
Fruit, Spaghetti, Jelly, Prepared Meals (boxed, canned, or
bag 'sides'), Macaroni and Cheese, Chili, Ramen Noodles,
Potatoes (canned or small packages), and Tea.
Items which are always in need include:
Vegetables, Pasta Sauce, Coffee (regu-
lar or small instant), Soup, and Beans.
Thank you for all of the generous dona-
tions which help keep our food pantry
stocked. As a reminder, we are unable
to package out-of-date food products
for distribution to our families. 

rectory 
air conditioner 
replacement

After 25 years, the central air conditioning unit in the rectory
has become unsafe to use and needs to be replaced.  The
cost to replace the unit and the changes needed to the duct
work is $8,580.00.  The new unit is more efficient and
should help to contain the energy costs when in use.  The
cost for the replacement is not a  budgeted expense.  Your
help is needed to help defray this added cost.  If you would
like to make a gift towards the replacement, please put it in
an envelope marked air conditioner and place it in the col-
lection or you can drop your gift at the parish office Monday
- Friday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM.  Thanks for your generous sup-
port in maintaining our parish buildings!  thanks to your
generosity, we have received $1,990.

REGISTER NOW FOR
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Registration for 2019-2020 religious
education (ccd) School year is cur-
rently under way.  registration will
close on august 31st, 2019.
registrations received after august
31st will be subject to a $25.00 late fee.
Class sizes are limited. 

on Sundays
Classes for Kindergarten through 8th
Grade are held on Sundays from 10 -
11:30AM.

on wednesdays
Classes for Grades 1 - 5 are from 3:30 - 5:00PM
Classes for Grades 6 - 8 are from 6:30 - 8:00PM
Please note that classes are filled on a first come first
served basis.  to insure that you get the day you want,
register now.
The registration form can be printed from our parish web-
site, http://www.sacredheartlynd.org/church.  On the right
hand side of the webpage is the link to Religious Education.
Please call the Religious Education Office at 201-935-3094
with any questions or concerns regarding registration.

A FRIENDLY REMINDER
ABOUT APPROPRIATE

SUMMER ATTIRE AT MASS
Dressing for Mass is simply a matter of showing proper
respect, not only for God, but for others around us and our-
selves. We should keep in mind the dignity of what we cel-
ebrate when we come together for the Mass, which is noth-
ing less than the wedding feast of the Lord, as well as the
dignity of the people assembled, who are no one less than
the children of God.  Remember the days when we wore
our “Sunday best,” our finest outfits, to Mass? Dress codes
at Mass have certainly relaxed over the years. With the
warm weather upon us, it is particularly important that we
dress appropriately and modestly for Mass, so here are
some rules to follow for modest and proper Mass attire dur-
ing the summer months:
*Hemlines on dresses and skirts fall at or just slightly
above the knee
*Hemlines on shorts fall near the knee (no short-shorts)
*Shoulders and midriffs are covered
*Necklines are modest - not low-cut
*No beachwear -  no swimsuits with cover-ups for females,
no swim trunks for males
*No muscle tee-shirts   
*No exposed undergarments.

CORPUS CHRISTI
THANK YOU

Our Corpus Christi Procession and Picnic was a time of
grace, communion and enjoyment for our parish family.
First and foremost we give thanks to God for the gift of the
Most Blessed Sacrament.  Imagine a divine love so
excelling that the Lord wants to remain with us always.  A
divine love in which the Creator of all would take the form of
humble bread and wine so that we can consume Him and
by this consumption be made more like Him.  The mere idea
of it is too much for our intellect to comprehend.  We also
thank God for giving us such beautiful weather for this cele-
bration.
We thank God for giving us faithful priests at Sacred Heart
and St. Michael’s that led us through the celebration.
Without priests, we would not have the gift of the Blessed
Sacrament.  Let us always be grateful for our priests and
remember to pray for them!
We thank God for the parish families of Sacred Heart and
St. Michael’s.  It took many hands to make our celebration
a success.  We thank God for all those who served in the
procession, all those who set up and cleaned up the beau-
tiful outdoor altars, all those who set up and cleaned up the
picnic, and all those who cooked and served at the picnic.
We thank God for all those who donated food, flowers, or
funds all of which made our celebration even more special.
We thank God for all for the many members of the Sacred
Heart and St. Michael’s parish families who gave a witness
to their faith by praying and participating in the procession.
We thank God for the generosity of Stellato Funeral Home
in providing the tent for our picnic.
We thank God for the assistance of Sergeant Coviello and
the Lyndhurst Police Department in keeping our Procession
safe.



July 7, 2019
Fourteenth Sunday In Ordinary Time

MASSES  FOR THE WEEK

anticipated Sunday mass
5:00 pm Salvatore & Josepine Di Pietro

Sunday - fourteenth Sunday in
ordinary time 

7:30am  People Of Sacred Heart
9:00am  Marianna Natale
10:30 am Marita A. Carucci
12:00pm Clorinda Scagnelli
1:30 pm Servando Fernandez Mendez             
monday - weekday
12:00pm Joseph Dietz

tueSday - weekday/St. augustine Zhao
rong, Priest, and companions,
martyrs 

12:00pm Martha Scaringello

wedneSday - weekday
12:00pm Krizan Peros
thurSday - St. Benedict, abott
12:00pm Evelyn Earl             
friday - weekday
12:00pm Joseph Dietz

Saturday - weekday/St. henry
/Blessed virgin mary

9:00am  Cherryliza Borbajo
anticipated Sunday mass
5:00 pm Athur Klein

Sunday - fifteenth Sunday in ordinary
time 

7:30am  People Of Sacred Heart
9:00am  Joseph Dietz
10:30 am David P. Brady
12:00pm Silvio Cinquino
1:30 pm

ARE YOU WILLING TO SHARE OUR
FAITH WITH THE YOUTH OF OUR 

PARISH FAMILY?
Our Religious Education program is always in need of teachers, aides,
substitute teachers, hall monitors, and office helpers. Are
you willing to help our children learn more about the love
that Jesus Christ has them in the 2019-2020 school year?
No special religious education training is required.   Call
Margaret Dacchille at 201-935-3094 for more information
or if you would like to volunteer.

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR PARISH FAMILY
Sick: Betty Tynan,  Baby Ryan Joseph Lomuscio, Dolores Manno, Sal Russo, Charles

Klimkowsky,  Nancy Namoviez, Margaret Sealer, Giovanna Muscara, Al & Joan
Viscuso, Lea Pappas, Anita Barcia, Denise Swanteck, Ken Remo, Maureen
F. Coughlin, John Smith, Melanie Paige Didomizio, Yvonne Hoefsloot,
Julius Single, Melina Sylvestro, Dave Tzrepla, Frank Buco, Sr.,  John
Stemkowski,  Francis (Buddy) McSweeney, Dominick Palmieri, Christopher N.
Coughlin, Vladimir Pudoff, Isabella Lugo, Tess, Allison Russell, Franceso Giacchi,
Mario Alongi, Sr., Arvn Santos, Vito & Grace Dacchille, John Scivetti

deceaSed: Robert Sealer, Marie Ellen Foutros

Church bells celebrate & commemorate
The Sacred Heart Church bell rings:

Saturday, June 22nd
in honor of:     Stephane Miller
donated by:    Brian O’Keeffe

friday, June 28th
in honor of:     Joseph Sammartino, Jr.
donated by:    Brian & Carol O’Keeffe

are you, or someone you know,
a survivor of child sexual abuse

by a priest or deacon in the
state of new jersey?

As announced this past February, the Archdiocese of Newark – along with the
other Roman Catholic dioceses in New Jersey – has established an
Independent Victim Compensation Program (IVCP) to compensate those who,
as minors, were sexually abused by a priest or deacon of the Archdiocese. The
IVCP will remain open through December 31, 2019. 
The IVCP will handle the submission, evaluation and resolution of individual
claims, and will operate independently of the Archdiocese or any church-affili-
ated institution. The administrators of the IVCP will have complete autonomy
to determine the eligibility of a claim with the guidelines of the established
Protocol. The amount of compensation for those who make a claim will be
determined by the IVCP administrators. All victims – no matter when the abuse
occurred – are eligible to participate, and all matters will be handled confiden-
tially. The IVCP is a continuation of the goals set out by Cardinal Joseph W.
Tobin, C.Ss.R., in his Forward in Faith: Our Road Ahead plan for the people of
the Archdiocese of Newark. “This program is a sign of our commitment to the
continued healing of victims who were sexually abused as a minor by a mem-
ber of our Archdiocesan clergy,” said Cardinal Joseph W. Tobin, C.Ss.R.,
Archbishop of Newark. “It is a genuine expression of our remorse and our
desire to make amends for past transgressions, and I sincerely hope it will
meaningfully assist victims and bring them a measure of peace.” Victims of
clergy sexual abuse of a minor can begin the claims process by going to
www.NJdiocesesIVCP.com. 

Second collectionS
in July
July 6 & 7

missionary cooperation appeal
Fransican Sisters of Allegany (no enve-
lope)

July 13 & 14
retired Priest (tan envelope)

July 20 & 21
monthly assessment (gold envelope)



multi cultural 
festival

save the date
Sacred Heart Parish will have a Multi Cultural
Festival on Saturday, September 21st.  In order
to make this event a success for our parish family,
your helP iS needed.  If you are interested in
helping present the culture of your ancestry, or
helping with set-up or clean-up or donating need-
ed items, please call Margaret at 201-935-3094.

COMMUNITY ALLIANCE
PROGRAM

Sacred Heart Church has partnered
with Boiling Springs Savings Bank to
raise money for the parish.  Through the
Community Alliance Program, Boiling
Springs will make a quarterly donation
to our parish account based upon the average balance
of our members’ designated accounts at Boiling
Springs.  no money will Be withdrawn from
members account. a minimum of twenty individu-
als (members) is required. Enrollment in the program
is very easy.  Just stop by a Boiling Springs Branch and
fill out a Community Alliance Member account form.
note: there are other Sacred heart churches
enrolled in the program.  when you sign up at the
branch PleaSe Be Sure to SPecify Sacred
heart, lyndhurSt (caP code 094).if you have
already enrolled at the Branch, PleaSe
verify with the branch that your enrollment is for
Sacred heart, lyndhurst (caP code 094).

SUMMER DAILY MASS
SCHEDULE

Please note that starting monday, July 1st through friday,
august 30th, the only Mass offered on Monday through
Friday will be the 12:00 PM Mass.  There will be no 7:00 am
mass during this time.  the 7:00 am mass will return on
tuesday, September 3rd.  the 9:00 am mass on
Saturdays will not Be changed during this time.
there will be no change to the Saturday evening or
Sunday mass Schedule during the summer.

SECOND COLLECTION
THIS WEEK
MISSIONARY

COOPERATION PLAN
APPEAL
Sr. Pat Klemm, OSF of the
Franciscan Sisters of Allegany, NY
will be here this weekend for our
annual Mission Appeal.  The
Franciscan Sisters of Allegany were
the first community of American

Sisters to have foreign missions.  They minister to those
in need, especially the underprivileged, the undernour-
ished, the outcast, and the victims of injustice and vio-
lence.  Funds to support the missions where the Sisters
work and volunteer are solicit-
ed through the efforts of the St.
Elizabeth Mission Society.  As
a congregation, we continue to
respond to the overwhelming
needs of our brothers and sis-
ters through education, health
care and social ministries in Jamaica, Brazil, Bolivia,
and the States.  This appeal by Sister will take place at
all Masses.

SECOND COLLECTION
NEXT WEEK

RETIRED PRIEST
Many priests in our Archdiocese, who have dedicated their
lives to minister to the faithful, are approaching retirement
age or are already drawing upon their retirement benefits.
Their years of service laid the foundation for our current
lived expression of faith and religious practices. Our
priests built and renovated parishes, evangelized in all of
the regions of our diocese, and nurtured many ministries
vital to the life of the diocesan community.  And now as our
elderly priests enter this stage of their life, they often expe-
rience ongoing challenges that require added care and
attention.  This collection is our opportunity to thank the
many priests that have served us so faithfully through the
years.

LECTOR’S MEETING
When the Sacred Scriptures are read in the
Church, God Himself speaks to his people,
and Christ, present in His word, proclaims
the Gospel.  The lector is instituted to pro-
claim the readings from Sacred Scripture,
with the exception of the Gospel. The lector

may also announce the intentions for the Universal Prayer
and, in the absence of a psalmist, recite the Psalm
between the readings.
Fr. Archie will meet with all lectors and all those inter-
ested in becoming a lector on monday, July 22nd at
7:30 Pm in the church.  all lectors should attend this
meeting.


